VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on May 28, 2019 at 7:30p.m. at the Enon Government Center, 363 East Main St. Enon, Ohio.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Present

Rick Hanna-Present

Elmer Beard- Present

Rilla Fogle-Present

Jeremy Whitacre- Absent

David Babcock- Present

President of Council Rick Hanna will be filling in for Mayor Howard as President Pro Temp.

Also present: Administrator Kevin Siferd, and Lt. Holler

Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Brenda Sweet to excuse the absence of Councilman Jeremy Whitacre.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

David Babcock-Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Elmer Beard-Yes

Due to printer issues fiscal officer will bring minutes of May 14th at next meeting to vote on. Fiscal Officer stated the audit will begin on Monday. Clark County Auditor will get back with us regarding discussing levies for the village.

Karen Olson from Enon Emergency Relief gave a presentation about Enon Relief and the four major programs within the program. Mrs. Olson also thanked the village and the community for supporting the program. Luke Glaze presented the village with an Eagle Scout project; project being a Galloway Park sign with sign showing history of the park and its name. Council agreed to the project and asked Luke to keep record of his expenses and bring back to the village.

COMMUNICATIONS:

Councilman Rick Hanna read a letter thanking the employees of the Enon EMS and Fire Department for their service and dedication to the community. Councilman Babcock asked whoever is responsible for posting stuff on the Facebook page for the village be correct in posting; Memorial Day is to honor those who were lost while serving not those who served.

REPORTS:

Mr. Siferd reported WCCBC paid for the six hanging baskets at Settler's Park. The trees have been ordered for Mr. Trout, Sheila, and Mr. Ross; plaques will be ordered. There are bricks in Settlers Park in their memory. A flowering tree for Sheila will be planted at the Government Center. Canary Court was

asphalted today and topsoil with grass seed will be planted soon. Ten violations were issued in the violations; grass and mostly flat tires. On June 5th several of us will be having training for water license. Mr. Siferd announced he is officially moved here as a residence. With all of the rain and weather conditions the water at Crane seems to be flowing well after the storm.

Chief Wilcox Reports:

Lt. Holler suggested the blood drive hold a drive in memory of Sheila as she was always volunteering her time with the blood drives. June 8th 3-9 p.m. Pizza Fest; great bands playing.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

OLD BUSINESS:

Hanna reminded the community to keep grass mowed and do not blow yard clippings to the road. Babcock met with the website team and discussed the layout of the design and there is work in progress.

NEW BUSINESS:

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Mr. Clark: Appreciates those in attendance from the Fire & EMS; dedicated employees.

Kathy Voytko: asked if the school flashing signs could be turned off. The community is counting on the village to stay informed and help with the issues at the Fire & EMS. People who stay on stay for their own good and those who leave for a greater good. There is a hostile work environment over there.

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Brenda Sweet to adjourn the Regular Meeting at 7:49p.m.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Rick Hanna-Yes

David Babcock- Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Elmer Beard-Yes

Minutes of May 28, 2019 Include 1 pages plus signature page.

Attested by 1010000 TVVVVVVV Dated______ Dated_____

Diana S. McCubbin, Fiscal Officer

Approved by Dated Dated

Rick Hanna, President